FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2017, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Bluford, Eldorado, Gallatin County, Marissa, North Clay at Louisville, Waterloo
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Jefferson
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2
    PARTICIPANTS – 86
Ag In The Classroom Presentation, 4-H Members, 5-12 Grade Students, Marissa – 21
Importance of the Ag Industry, Rotary Club Members, Urban Rural Meeting, Freeburg - 65
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
FCAE Staff Meeting Conference Calls(2)
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
Illinois Committee of Ag Education(ICAE) Meeting, Bloomington
Illinois Leadership Council for Ag Education(ILCAE) Meeting, Bloomington
Judged 12 Students, Public Speaking Competition, National PAS Conference, St. Louis
Promoted Teaching Agricultural Education at Career Fair, National PAS Conference, St. Louis
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1450
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 14
Attended District 5 FFA Proficiency Award Judging, Mt. Vernon 
Organized, Prepared for, and Presented the District 5 Agriscience Fair, Mt. Vernon
Sent Thank You Notes to Judges and Sponsor for Assisting with Agriscience Fair
Assisted Candidates in Completing CTE Licensure Applications and Work Letters

Radio Interview for RFD Radio with Rita Frazier
Managed and Maintained the Website
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Reviewed and Processed Class Rosters for Student Data Entry
Developed IAVAT Conference Flyer
Updated Goals for the Illinois Ag Ed Plan
Planned and Organized District Small Engines Professional Development with Briggs & Stratton

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Thank you to Bunge SCF Grain - Phillip Kyle and three Bunge colleagues for sponsoring and judging the District 5 FFA AgriScience Fair. Quality of agrisicience fair projects was very impressive.  The new location at the Mt. Vernon High School worked out well.  It was great to have the National PAS Conference in St. Louis again this year with several Illinois and Missouri agribusiness representatives volunteering as judges.  Thank you to Rita Frazier for allowing monthly time on RFD Radio to promote agricultural education and ag teaching as a career.  Finding quality candidates to fill ag teaching positions continues to be a struggle…already fifteen schools with an ag teacher vacancy in district five.  Summer small engines training with Briggs and Stratton was filled by ag teachers in less than a week.
